
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

The Cathedral Messenger 

 

Welcome to the Anglican Cathedral of  
St. John the Baptist 
3 November 2024  
All Saints’ Sunday 

 
 
Coming up this week… 
Wednesday 7:30 p.m. The Cathedral Choir            Crypt 
 
The Altar Guild Annual General Meeting will be held at 2:30 p.m. on 
Friday, November 15th. 
 
Sopranos wanted! The Cathedral choir is in need of more singers, 
especially sopranos. If you are interested in joining the choir, please 
speak to our Music Director, Sharon Whalen. Scholarships are available 
for students! 
 
God Willing, the Right Rev’d Samuel Rose, Bishop of Eastern 
Newfoundland and Labrador, intends to ordain the Rev’d Gail Dick 
and the Rev’d Karen Mitchell to the Sacred Order of Priesthood on the 
First Sunday of Advent, 1 December 2024, at 3:00 p.m. at the Church 
of St. Augustine in St. John's.  
 
Handy-person wanted! We are looking for a volunteer who would like 
to help with some of the odd jobs around the Cathedral. Minor repairs, 
replacing light bulbs, garbage removal, etc. If you are interested in 
helping, please speak to the Dean. 
 
Monthly Special Offering Intentions: Our special intention for this 
month is “Christmas Hampers”. Please write “Hampers” on your 
envelope or in the memo of your electronic donation. 
 
 
 

A WARM WELCOME 
to Visitors and Newcomers! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our Children’s Ministry 
Meets downstairs during the 
11 a.m. service most weeks. 
The children will process 
downstairs during the Gradual 
Hymn. 
 
Washroom Facilities are 
located through the tunnel on 
the right side of the chancel 
and down the stairs. There is 
also an accessible washroom 
in the South Transept (to the 
right of the Chancel). 
 
Assisted Listening Devices are 
available at the entrance. 
 
New to the Cathedral?  
Please fill out a welcome 
card/envelope found in the 
pews. 
 
Learn more about the 
Cathedral by visiting 
OurCathedral.ca 
 
Like the Cathedral on 
Facebook @anglcathstj 
 
Follow us on X @anglcathstj 
 

The AED is mounted by  
the Sacristy. 

 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office 
P.O. Box 23112 
St. John’s, NL, A1B 4J9 
709-726-5677  
Office@OurCathedral.ca 
Website: OurCathedral.ca 
 
The Right Rev’d Samuel Rose 
Bishop of Eastern NL 
709-576-6697; Bishop@Anglicanenl.net 
Diocesan Website: AnglicanENL.net 
 
The Very Rev’d Roger Whalen 
Dean and Rector: 709-693-4529; 
Roger@OurCathedral.ca 
 
The Rev’d Gail Dick  
Vicar Pastoral: 709-685-5809 
Gail@OurCathedral.ca 
 
Music Director 
Mrs. Sharon Whalen 
Music@OurCathedral.ca 
 
Honorary Assistants 
The Rev’d Canon Dr. Frank Cluett 
The Rev’d Canon Margaret Hall 
The Rev’d Dr. Robert Rowlands 
The Rev’d Canon Dr. David Bell 
The Rev’d Derrick Bishop 
 
Church Wardens 
Hugh Donnan: 709-689-7237 
   Hugh.donnan@gmail.com 
Laura Cowan: 709-986-2904 
   lauranewmancowan@gmail.com 
Verger 
Sharon Stuckey 
Office Administrator 
Jill Kenny: 709-726-5677 

 
 



The Annual All Souls’ Remembrance will be held at Morning Prayer on 
Tuesday, November 5th. If you would like to have someone 
remembered during that service, please add their names to the List by 
the Stone Porch or contact the Office: Office@ourcathedral.ca or call 
709-726-5677. 

Remembrance Day Labyrinth Walk at 12 Noon to 1 p.m., on Monday, 
November 11th. We invite you to pause and reflect on the personal 
and collective losses caused by war, including the sacrifices of family 
members and civilian casualties worldwide. The labyrinth offers a 
space to walk in solidarity with those affected by conflict, fostering 
hope for peace and goodwill. As you walk, you can honor your own 
sorrows and those of others who share similar intentions. You’re also 
welcome to sit quietly while others walk in remembrance. Support and 
information will be available for those new to this practice. 

We gratefully acknowledge donations to: 
The Choral Scholarship Fund † In memory of Father Harold Hinton 
from his wife Ann. 
The General Fund † In loving memory of my husband Don Hillier from 
his wife Doris. 
The Marshall Fund † In memory of Gwen and Vivian Marshall who 
were married at the Cathedral on November 2, 1949, from son Fred 
(Sandy) and daughter Cindy. 
The General Fund † In loving memory of Sadie Hamilton from her 
daughter, Donna. 

The 132nd C.L.B. Anniversary Dinner and Auction will be held on 
Thursday, November 21st, at the C.L.B. Armoury. A reception and 
silent auction will begin at 6 PM, with dinner commencing at 7 PM. 
Music for the evening will be performed by our C.L.B. Regimental 
Band. The cost of each ticket is $60 ($480 for a table of eight) and may 
be purchased by contacting Mr. Derek White, Executive Director, at 
the Armoury Office at 709-722-1737, ext. 203 or by email 
at derek@theclb.ca .  

 
 
 

Upcoming Sunday Services: 
November 10th: Remembrance Sunday 
 – 9 a.m. BCP Eucharist (said) 
 – 11 a.m. BCP Choral Mattins  
November 17th: Pentecost 22 
 – 11 a.m. BCP Choral Eucharist 
November 24th: The Reign of Christ 
 – 11 a.m. BAS Choral Eucharist & Baptism  
December 1st: Advent I 
 – 9 a.m. BCP Eucharist (said) 
 – 11 a.m. Advent Lessons & Carols with Guest Preacher  
 the Rt. Rev’d John Watton, Bishop of Central Newfoundland 
 
Weekday Morning Prayer:   
9:30 a.m. Tuesday, Wednesday, & Thursday  
 
Lectionary Readings for next Sunday, November 10th: 
Wisdom 3:1-9; Psalm 116:1-8; John 6:37-40. 

 

Hospital Chaplaincy: Our Diocese provides pastoral ministry to 
hospitals in St. John’s. Chaplains provide emotional and spiritual care 
and support to patients, family, and staff. A chaplain is available 24 
hours a day, 7 days a week, and provides the Sacraments of Holy 
Communion, Reconciliation, and Anointing, as well as prayer, listening, 
and friendly conversation. We are often called upon to pray with a 
patient just prior to surgery. The power of prayer is real. It is the 
chaplain’s delight to be prayerful support to you. To access a chaplain, 
please tell the admitting clerk that you wish to receive pastoral care.  
To have pre-surgery prayers, tell the pre-surgery nurse that you wish 
pre-surgery prayers, and the Chaplain will be notified and will respond. 
 
Mount Pearl’s Church of the Good Shepherd Wildlife Dinner Friday, 
November 15th: Tickets are $25 and selling fast. Take out at 4:30pm or 
dine-in at 6:00pm with a choice of Moose, Rabbit, Combo (Moose and 
Rabbit) or Chicken. Please contact the church 709-747-1022 to reserve 
tickets ASAP and EMT cotgs@nf.aibn.com. 

 
  



11:00 a.m. Choral Eucharist (BCP) 
Setting: Missa Brevis XIII (Holy Cross) by Healey Willan 

 
Opening Hymn: 209 For all the Saints Sine nomine 
The Lord’s Prayer & Collect for Purity BCP p. 67 
The Summary of the Law, Kyrie eleison p. 69 
The Collect of the Day  
The Proclamation of the Word 
Isaiah 25:6-9   Beatrice Andres 
Psalm 24 p. 357 
Revelation 21:1-6a   Hazel Pritchett Harris 
Gradual Hymn: 627 Jerusalem the golden Ewing 
The Holy Gospel: John 11:32-44 
The Nicene Creed p. 71 
Sermon The Very Reverend Roger Whalen 
Offertory Sentence 
Offertory Hymn: 554 Blest are the pure in heart Franconia 
The Intercessions 
The Holy Communion 
Invitation, Confession, Absolution, & Comfortable Words  p. 76 
     Sursum corda 
Thanksgiving and Consecration p. 78 
     Sanctus & Benedictus 
The Peace, Prayer of Humble Access, Agnus dei p. 83 
THE COMMUNION 
Anthem: I heard a voice Tomkins 
The Lord’s Prayer, Thanksgiving p. 85 
In Paradisum (in place of the Gloria) G. Fauré 
The Blessing 
Closing Hymn: 398 Ye watchers and ye holy ones Lasst uns erfreuen 
 

*  *  *  *  * 
 
2025 Calendars featuring the Cathedral’s beautiful stained-glass 
windows are now available for $15. Cindy Marshall, one of our 
parishioners, took the photos. If you would like to purchase one, 
please contact the office or pick one up today after the service. 

 

 
 
PWRDF – Voices of Hope: DARE (Myanmar Thailand) 
In Tak Province, Thailand, the DARE (Drug & Alcohol Recovery & 
Education) Network is creating new opportunities for refugees and 
migrant workers. Displaced from their homeland and struggling with 
economic hardship, many of these individuals face extreme challenges, 
including addiction and trauma. Through the MoringAid initiative, 
DARE Network is providing a pathway toward financial stability and 
healing.  
The project focuses on cultivating moringa trees, known for their 
nutritional benefits. The moringa seeds are processed into MoringAid, 
a powdered supplement rich in protein, iron, calcium and vitamin B 
and C. For refugees and migrants, who often work under difficult 
conditions in Thailand, this social enterprise creates jobs and a sense 
of empowerment. Pam Rogers, founder of DARE Network, emphasizes 
the profound impact of addiction on these communities. “Addiction is 
not just an individual problem; it’s a family and community issue. The 
trauma these people have faced, coupled with the lack of economic 
opportunity, exacerbates stress and violence in their lives,” she says. 
 With support from PWRDF and private donors, DARE Network 
purchased land to grow moringa and build a training house for 
addiction workers. This initiative aims to offer more than just 
temporary relief—it is about creating lasting change. 
Learn more at pwrdf.org – The Primate’s World Relief and 
Development Fund – The Anglican Church of Canada. 

$325 for 325 years! 

As we celebrate our 325th Anniversary as the Oldest Anglican 
Parish in Canada, we invite your support with a one-time gift of 

$325. 
Note “325” on your envelope or 

E-transfer: Donate@OurCathedral.ca 
More options: www.OurCathedral.ca/giving 

Or contact the Office: 709-726-5677 or Office@ourcathedral.ca. 
Your gift will support the ongoing ministry and outreach of the 
Cathedral Parish, which has been ministering to the people of  

St. John’s since 1699! 
 


